

Whitemark Community Gym Special Committee Minutes

DATE: Monday, the 1st of June

VENUE: Whitemark Community Gym

COMMENCING: 5.00pm

PRESENT

Cr Rachel Summers - Chair

Anne Campbell

David Heap

Nicole Jones

Fiona Turley

APOLOGIES

Jenny Cooper

DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY INTEREST

Councillors are to advise if they have a pecuniary interest in respect to any matter appearing on the agenda, or any supplementary item to the agenda.

Nil

CONFIRMATION OF PREVIOUS MINUTES

Moved: RS Secoded: NJ

CORRESPONDENCE IN & OUT:

- No correspondence

AGENDA ITEMS

Matters Arising from Previous Meeting

- **Mirrors** – Anne received a quote from David on the 5th of November from Guy Ireland. He quoted a price of \$954.31.
We are looking at putting mirrors in front of the equipment and weights area.
Rachel to ask Lions Club about hanging the mirrors, rings and bottle holders and have this put in writing and liaise with Council regarding purchase from Committee funds.
- **Painting the gym** – Guy Ireland has donated paint to the Gym Committee so we can paint the gym.
Jamie Robins has said he could possibly paint the gym.
Nikki will ask for quote from Jamie.
- **Gym reopening** - Premier is saying gyms can open from 15th of June. We are awaiting confirmation from Council as to when the Whitemark facility will open.
We will ensure that we have signs that explain to wipe equipment before and after use.
We will really reinforce that people come with a buddy.

- **Working Bee** - Monday the 8th of June to prepare for painting. We will meet at 9am. Rachel will put a call out on Facebook page for people to help at the working bee.
- **Committee funds** – The general manager, Warren Groves, will update us soon with the current status of committee funds.
- **Electrical work** - We need an electrician in to fix the power points and check them over.
- **Weight racks** – David will look at getting a quote for weight racks.
- **Money box** - Rachel to investigate whether Lauren purchased a money box for our gym payments.

General Business

- **Fundraising ideas** - Trivia nights could be a possibility, variety night, but we will leave this for a while.
- **Memberships** - Rachel will bring up to the general manager about extending memberships for people who have paid a full year.

Meeting closed: 6.10pm

Next Meeting: To be advised.